Sunday, July 1, 2018
ORDER OF WORSHIP

Elberon Memorial Church

Gathering for Worship

Prelude – “Voluntary in A Major” 




  William Selby 
Choral Introit – “Kittery  (The Lord's Prayer)”


                   William Billings
Call to Worship

*Hymn – #513 “My County, ‘Tis of Thee” 
Prayer of Confession (the congregation praying in unison)

Loving Lord: we have so often taken our freedoms for granted. We assume what we enjoy is enjoyed by everyone else in the world -that is not the case, Lord, for in civic liberty and peace, we are blessed by the sacrifices of our forebears. Yet, we do not know their history so we do not hear their voices. We are often deaf and blind to the precious and rare nature of our freedom. Turn us again to the conviction that our rights are unalienable: directly from God and therefore not negotiable. Let us not squander them away by ignoring how precious and fragile they are. Let us rejoice in them and be eternally grateful to Your graceful Love. Amen.
Assurance of Pardon

Anthem – “Our Sins on Christ Were Laid” 
     Anon. Early American arr. by Robert Preston
Listening for God’s Word

*Responsive Reading – #1
*Gloria Patri

Scripture – 
Old Testament: Psalm 80

New Testament: Galatians 5:1
Anthem – “Fiducia”


         Anon. Early American
Sermon – Reading America
   
       
           Dr. MacKenzie
Organ Meditation – “Flute Voluntary”
                             
  Benjamin Carr
Welcome and Announcements 
Responding to God’s Call
Offering

Offertory Anthem – “Two Fuging Tunes”
 
 

         William Billings
*Doxology

 *Prayer of Presentation (the congregation praying in unison)


Almighty God from whom cometh every good and perfect gift, accept, we beseech Thee, these offerings which we bring with willing and thankful hearts.  Grant us so to consecrate ourselves to Thy service that we will serve Thee with renewed love and devotion all the days of our lives.  Amen. 

Prayers of the People
*Hymn – #511, “O God of Earth and Altar”
Benediction and Choral Response 

Postlude – “Variations on Adeste Fidelis”



     
 Raynor Taylor
(Please remain seated during postlude)

*Those who are able, please stand.
Note:  Restrooms are in the rear of the building accessible from outside. 

The Rev. Dr. Hugh A. MacKenzie has been an ordained Minister of Word & Sacrament for 45 years. He was born in NYC and grew up in Woodbridge, NJ. He has served Churches in north Jersey, Maryland, and was Pastor of the historic Old Tennent Church for 23 years.  He was commissioned to the US Army Chaplain Corps 38 years ago and retired from Active Duty with the rank of Colonel.  He is currently serving as Pastor of the Long Branch Presbyterian Church.

Hugh has degrees from Bloomfield College, Princeton Seminary, and Drew University.  He has two grown children and six grandchildren. Dr MacKenzie and his wife, Jackie, were married in our sanctuary and reside in Monmouth Beach.
TODAY’S MUSIC
We are pleased to welcome back to our console this morning, Timothy Broege, Elberon Music Director, organist, harpsichordist, pianist and composer, for his eighteenth summer season at Elberon.  Principally trained at Northwestern University, he has served as Organist and Director of Music at First Presbyterian Church in Belmar since 1972.  He is a Past President of the Composers Guild of NJ, and a member of the AGO and the Organ Historical Society.   
Our choir is composed of singers who are soloists at various churches in the metropolitan area during the winter season.  Many are also vocal teachers and have appeared with various regional opera companies and ensembles. You are invited to greet them following the service during the fellowship hour on the breezeway.

Jacqueline Evans, soprano       



Douglas Clark, tenor

Heather Cayan, alto                                                       

Joseph McKee, bass baritone
THE CHANCEL FLOWERS

Are presented by Cheryl Miller in loving memory of 
Richard E. Knowles and his mother, Katharine Knowles, 
long-time members of Elberon Memorial Church
THE ELBERON MEMORIAL CHURCH
(732) 870-2241
Erected 1886 in Loving Memory of MOSES B. TAYLOR by his wife, Catherine A. Taylor

A summer sanctuary open to all, dedicated to the worship of God

The Trustees of Elberon Memorial Church extend a cordial greeting to you during this our one hundred and thirty-second year. Feel free to ask questions about the church, its history, windows, organ and woodwork.  Visit the restored Sunday School building.  A Trustee will gladly give you a guided tour.
As you worship with us, may you enjoy good fellowship, renew old acquaintances and make new friendships during this one hundred and thirty-second summer season.  Please join us for refreshments on the breezeway following the service.  We want to get to know you better.  And we want you to get to know one another better.
Our church depends upon the voluntary offerings of the congregation for a considerable portion of the operating expenses, particularly for the support of the choir, whose hard work and talent has been an important and inspirational feature of our services.  Your generous and continued support is appreciated; it ensures that the Elberon Memorial Church will be able to continue to welcome twenty-first century visitors to this beautiful nineteenth century sanctuary.  All contributions and bequests are tax deductible.

If you are interested in volunteering your time and talents in support of Elberon Memorial Church, please speak with a Trustee. 

· Greeters and Ushers – arrive at 10:45 am and tell us you would like to serve. 

· After Service Refreshments – There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the office.  Bring cookies, cakes, cheese, crackers, fruit, sandwiches, etc and 1 ½ gallons of iced tea, lemonade, juice.

· Sanctuary Flowers - See Sharon Lees or Larry Brennan for scheduling. Cost: $50.

· Ring Our 126-year Old Bell! Arrive with your child at 10:50 and speak to Larry Brennan.  Don’t forget to bring your camera!

· Monmouth County Food Bank – Deposit cereal, powdered milk, peanut butter and jelly, canned tuna or chicken, pasta, pasta sauce in the food basket located in the Narthex (lobby).
· 125th Anniversary Color Plate - Price: $50.00.  See Larry Brennan to purchase.
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        MEMBERS AT-LARGE

Mark Aikins 



Robert P. Breading

Beatrice Rogers
 

Ross Matthews
Ross Matthews


Richard Matthews
Jules L. Plangere, III

Howard H. Woolley, Jr.
* Bruce Coles, Jackson, NJ - designs and maintains our beautiful plants and flowers.

* Craig Keily and Darryn Murphy Designs, Red Bank, NJ – provides our sanctuary flowers.
